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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      May 9, 2023
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@binghamid.gov

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org

	Scott Murphy
	City of Blackfoot
	(208) 680-8238
	smurphy@cityofblackfoot.org

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@binghamid.gov

	Matthew Pallante
	Idaho Power
	(208) 236-7749
	mpallante@idahopower.com

	Chris Sigrist
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3375
	christopher.sigrist@itd.idaho.gov

	Brandon Story
	Direct Communications
	
	

	Spence Ward
	HLE, Inc.
	(208) 680-7455
	spencew@hleinc.com

	Aaron Redd
	Gale Lim Construction
	
	Redd.glc@gmail.com


· Justin called the meeting to order.
· Dusty made the motion to approve the minutes and Justin seconded it. The minutes from the April 11, 2023 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· Intermountain Gas – Intermountain Gas recently completed a project at the end of Thompson Lane extending 1500 feet of 2-inch plastic pipe down to the private entrance of the new subdivision being planned there.

Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 5/1/23 – $1,626.47
Subdivision Review:  Gwen was not able to attend this meeting.  Dusty spoke with her and there was only a one-lot subdivision added this month.
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – No new projects. 
· City of Blackfoot – A grant has been awarded for Pendlebury Lane rehabilitation and widening, with curb, gutter, and sidewalk from Christensen Drive to Alice Street.  It will be in design in 2024 and construction will begin in 2025.
Some changes to the existing gas lines will be needed to accommodate the Fisher Street Rehabilitation Project.  Justin has reviewed the plans and started the initial work to relocate the utilities.  The deadline for Phase 1 of this project is August 1st.  Phase 1 begins at the corner of Walker Street and goes to South Street.  The rest of the project needs to be completed by October.
The City of Blackfoot received a call from a blind resident who is requesting audible pedestrian signals (APS) for the crosswalks in downtown Blackfoot.  Chris asked to have the letter the resident sent to the city forwarded to him, because ITD will install those only when requested.   

The City of Blackfoot is doing some sewer work in the downtown alleys.  
There is a conceptual plan to build townhomes on the 20 acres located between the old landfill on Wooten Way and Highland Drive.  It will need to be annexed into the city in order to have access to water, sewer, and streets.  The initial plans were for approximately 210 doors.  The plans don’t allow enough room for transformers and other infrastructure, so the plans will need to be changed.  

· Intermountain Gas – New projects include a 550 foot 2-inch plastic main extension on Fullmer Lane.  East View Estates is a small subdivision off of North 200 East that will require a tie in.  A 300-foot main extension will be installed for Honeybrook II Subdivision to their clubhouse.  Rose River Estates will be joint trench and will require a main extension to be run down Rose Road to get to the subdivision.
Justin attended the 2023 Spring IUCC Meeting in Boise April 27-28, 2023 and reported on Bingham County UCC’s status.  Paid BCUCC memberships have doubled from last year and our checking account balance has more than doubled.  
Idaho State Legislature recently made some changes to the “Dig Law” House Bill No. 235.  It seems that many of the emergency locates are related to poor planning.  A copy of the bill and the changes made is an attachment sent along with these minutes.  The state board of Damage Prevention’s next push will be pre-marking for locates to be mandatory and legal.  Some request locates for the whole property when only working in one small area of the property.  This results in a lot of wasted time by locators.
Justin inquired at the state meeting about writing a letter as a UCC regarding the challenges faced when dealing with the Stake Center.  The Stake Center does locates for Century Link which is part of Lumen Technologies.  He was told the best thing to do is file a claim against the Stake Center through the damage prevention board for lost time.  They currently have several claims against them filed already.  Justin received a bunch of business cards for Bill Hale, Damage Prevention Program Specialist with the Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses through the state.  If you want to file a claim contact Justin Whited and he can give you Bill Hale’s card or contact information.  Justin has contact information for the Regional Director of the Stake Center if you get in a “pinch”. 
· Idaho Power – All the work they are doing is above ground with power poles. 
· ITD – No new projects and that will likely be the case until September.

· Gale Lim Construction – Aaron said they will be working on the Fisher Street project and hauling from Goodwin’s pit.
Other Business:
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on June 13, 2023, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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